Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 12th January 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, S Rex, P Blagg, S Fielding and District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 

There was one member of the public.
The Chairman and clerk were thanked for passing on details of an objection to a planning application to councillors and asked councillors if they had any queries he would like to answer them.  The planning application was discussed and problems highlighted to councillors who were asked to give the letter serious consideration.
001/21 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor P Hayward.
002/21 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding Planning and Woodlands, Councillor Blagg the third planning item and Councillor Rex the planning application for St Lukes.
003/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 8th December 2020.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th December, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

004/21 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy - There has been an application from Richard Hewson. A letter of resignation has been received from Councillor Radford.  Councillor Blagg proposed Richard Hewson be co-opted, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all in favour, the clerk will send the relevant forms out and notify Bassetlaw of the resignation.
b) Station Car Park – There is nothing further.
c) Cricket ground – There has been interest in village sports through the Facebook group which has 30 members, the Chairman offered to do polls to see the details on interest and information will continue to be advertised on Shireoaks Facebook.   Councillor Blagg asked if it would be worth writing to Bassetlaw Cricket League to make them aware of the cricket ground and see if they have interested teams, also to ask on the forum if anyone is interested in forming a team.  Councillor Robinson asked for John at Bassetlaw to be kept informed.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – An email from Councillor Pressley had been circulated and he reported that Joanne is doing it on her own because of lockdown she will take photos, look at the play area and talk to and meet with residents.
e) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box – Councillor Blagg had discussed defibrillators with the company on the triangle.  The clerk was asked to write to the school governors explaining that all costs will be at our end and councillors suggested they might be able to get the electrical work done locally.
CIL money has been requested for the clock and nothing further has been heard. 
Nothing further has been heard regarding the leaning phone box, councillors suggested the Chairman put it on social media with a photo to see if we can get advice.
f) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking.
An email had been circulated to councillors.  The Chairman has spoken to him regarding lockdown, he asked to work early and asked for more hand sanitiser and a new hi viz coat.  Councillors thought printing may cost more than the coat and the clerk was asked to enquire.   The Chairman offered to do a risk assessment.  Councillors agreed to relook at the schedule after lockdown, the Chairman will prepare a report to be circulated.
[bookmark: _Hlk58395091][bookmark: _Hlk46265581]g) Litter Bins - the Chairman had circulated an email showing the bins which was discussed. Councillor Robinson proposed we purchase a bin £159.95 and concrete ballast for £11.95, seconded by Councillor Rex and all agreed.  Councillors will monitor the situation when the red bins disappear in particular the bin in the village garden will be monitored.
[bookmark: _Hlk53518892]h) Neighbourhood Plan – The meeting has been arranged for the 19th at 7pm.   The clerk was asked to circulate the Zoom details and to invite John Rogers.
i) Website – The clerk reported that Elkersley use the basic package.
j) Spring Planters – A quote has been circulated, Councillor Robinson would prefer to see them first and asked if there are any locally, the clerk was asked to enquire.

D and J Hobson water hanging baskets it was suggested they may also water tubs, the clerk was asked to find out further details.  The possibility of hanging baskets was also discussed.

005/21	New Business 
a) Newsletter - Councillors asked for planters, litter bins and cricket ground to be included as well as a list of parish councillors which Councillor Ayton agreed to check this.  Residents should be thanked for their ideas and going forward can come to us.

b) Street Lights on Shireoaks Road – These have been reported by Councillor Fielding, the issue will be sorted by Western Power who have it on their list, the clerk was asked to write to Western Power.

c) Lockdown – The Chairman proposed notices be put up in shops and on social media so that if people have concerns vulnerable people who are struggling can have details passed on to Councillors Fielding and Pressley, this was unanimously agreed.

Councillor Pressley reported that it will be 2-3 weeks before Bassetlaw hits its peak.  Vaccines are being given out in care homes very rapidly.
     
006/21	Planning
a) New Applications
20/01532/FUL Proposed Single Storey Rear and Side Extension with New Shop Front and Dropped Kerb to Full Width of Property. Shireoaks Post Office 45 Shireoaks Common Shireoaks

Councillors appreciate the Post Office service in the village and want to support the service.  Councillors would ask planners to look at the specific issues raised by the closest neighbours and any comments from Highways and they request that this application goes to the full planning committee.

20/01591/HSE Single Storey Side Extension 1 St Lukes View Shireoaks Councillors had no objection subject to any comments made by neighbours and it is in keeping with the location.  Councillors asked if the Canal and River trust and Chesterfield canal people have also been consulted.

Details of Discharge of Conditions were passed onto councillors - 16 and 17 of P.A. 18/00413/OUT - Outline Planning Application with Some Matters Reserved (Approval Being Sought for Access) for an Employment-led Development of B1/B2/B8 Uses, Together with a Pub/Restaurant, Drive-Thru Restaurant and Petrol Filling Station with Ancillary Convenience Store Land At Shireoaks Common Shireoaks  Ref. No: 20/01537/COND | Received: Thu 26 Nov 2020 | Validated: Mon 30 Nov 2020 | Status: Awaiting decision

b) Decisions 

There were no new decisions.

007/21 Reports from County and District Councillors
Graham Smith has drawn down funding from DEFRA and work will commence on the drainage aspect scope exercise project in Shireoaks.
Another email that was sent before lockdown if people want to get names forward for flood training this has been put on hold.
Councillor Pressley reported that the items raised previously by Councillor Robinson have been dealt with, Councillor Robinson thanked Councillor Pressley for this.
008/21 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 31.12.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	12083.75

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	18694.64

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	B Legion
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.20

	
	
	
	
	
	521.20

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.00

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	78.60

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	323.00

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1312.60

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1833.80

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	10249.95

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	16860.84

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	14596.52



	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


  c) Signatories –Councillor Blagg chased this up and it appears it has not happened yet.  There are eight 
 signatories five of which need to come off.  Councillor Blagg suggested the mandate be altered to two signatories 
 required for cheques.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting.



d) Clock account – An email has been received the account is to be closed, the clerk was asked to check on what we need to do.

e) Precept – this was deferred to the next meeting.

009/21 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding
Councillor Fielding has contacted the Environment Agency and reported that the river under the aqueduct is only partially open.
010/21 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.



a) Speeding
Councillor Fielding has spoken to people consulting on traffic regulation order they are hoping to pursue that the limit from the roundabout will be 40 to where the 30 mph limit is now and there will be a right hand turn feeder lane.
011/21	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson requested a copy of the diary be sent to Councillors.
.012/21	 Date of next meeting
Tuesday 9th February 2021
The meeting closed at 21.13 p.m.
